
STATE OF CALIFORNIA 
LOS ANGELES REGIONAL WATER QUALITY CONTROL BOARD 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

Public Notice No. 11 -043 

The California Regional Water Quality Control Board (Regional Board) 
will consider adopting revised waste discharge requirements (WDRs) for 

which has been closed since 1961. A public hearing regarding this matter 
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will be held on December 8, 201 1, at 9:00 A.M., at the Glendale Council 
Chambers, located at 61 3 E. Broadway, Glendale, California, 91 206. 

The proposed revised WDRs, if adopted, will replace the existing WDRs 
for the Branford Landfill that were adopted on May 4, 2001, for the post- 
closure maintenance of a closed Class Ill municipal landfill. The revised 
WDRs will reflect the changes to the property owner and will include 
requirements for post-closure maintenance in accordance with applicable 
federal and state regulations. 

This notice is to announce: I )  that the Board will be considering adoption 
of revised waste discharge requirements for the landfill; 2) the availability 
of tentative waste discharge requirements for public review; 3) that 
members of the public are encouraged to comment on the tentative 
waste discharge requirements; and 4) how and when comments can be 
submitted. 

Written comments may be sent to: Douglas Cross, Los Angeles Regional 
Water Quality Control Board, 320 West 4th Street, Suite 200, Los 
Angeles, CA 9001 3 or to dcross@,waterboards.ca.s~v. Written comments 
must be received by 5:00 PM on November 21, 201 1. Verbal comments 
may be made during the public hearing. Individuals requiring hearing 
devices or other special accommodations during this meeting are asked 
to call 21 3-576-661 2. 

Copies of tentative waste discharge requirements and related documents 
will be posted at the Regional Board's website no later than October 24, 
201 1 at http://www.waterboards.ca.sov/losanaeles/board decisions1 
tentative orders/. For addition information, please contact Douglas Cross 
at 21 3-620-2246 or dcross@waterboards.ca.gov. 


